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Dear all

I hope you are all well and life is good. Incredibly there is 

just three weeks to go before a well earned break for our 

children and colleagues. However you celebrate at the end 

of the year, I hope that it involves time for you all to relax 

and have some fun, to see loved ones and to spend time in 

good company. 

Here at school, we are in the mid phase of our half term. We 

are all busy here continuing to strive to provide a positive, 

ambitious, inclusive and welcoming environment in which 

our children can grow and thrive. Am very grateful for those 

of you who consistently support us here at school. Whilst I 

don't always get the opportunity to say it face to face, I'd lie 

to say a very heartfelt thank you for your all that you do to 

help us help your children here at school

The first of these three points is to continue to make sure that our children are safe and secure and that they feel seen 

and heard. Welfare, safety and wellbeing underpins a great school. Children themselves play a key role in this by 

showering good manners, being polite, showing kindness and care and behaving in line, all the time, with the 

expectations and values that we all share as well as the rules that define good behaviour. Please have a conversation 

about what these things look and sound like and how to act in accordance with these principles. Thank you to all of you 

who model these qualities to your children.  

The second of these three points is punctuality and attendance. We are working very hard in school to ensure that 

children are present and on time and to secure strong, consistent attendance for all children across all years. In school, 

we invest a great deal in embedding a culture where óbeing where you are supposed to beô, óbeing on timeô and óbeing 

where you are supposed to be and staying thereô are fundamental expectations. Families can help greatly with this in 

making sure that children attend and are on time and that getting up, getting ready and prepared for a good day with a 

positive mindset is a key life skill. To quote óTime waits for no one, but it rewards those who honor itô

Once these two principles are secure, the third becomes very powerful. High quality, impactful, valuable learning and 

ambition are always more successful in an environment that is safe and one where the people in it are present and 

engaged. Our colleagues who teach and support your children work hard to prepare and deliver high quality, 

challenging lessons and learning experiences. I would like you to talk to your children about the expectation to engage 

and enjoy lessons with enthusiasm,  to work hard, to show commitment and tenacity, and to be the very best version of 

themselves. I know that not every child likes every lesson but that doesnôt mean some aspects of the curriculum are 

optional or less important.

I'm a massive believer in the idea that the more we engage, practice, try hard, show enthusiasm, diligence and 

dedication, are tenacious and committed, the more we learn and the better we grow and the more fulfilled we are. I also 

believe that this goes for our children too. 

Don't forget to check your diaries and come along to our Christmas concert on the 17th December. It's always a great 

evening and it's fantastic to see our children performing and enjoying singing. Also, please remember that term ends 

after period 3, 12:15 on the 20th December. Note that there not be a lunch service on that day. Buses will leave at 

around 12:30.

Warm regards and take care

Nigel Bielby

Executive Headteacher



Curriculum Matters

Parent Webinars and forums

On Wednesday 20th November we held the first in 

what will become a series of webinars for our parents 

and carers. This was followed up by a parent forum on 

Wednesday this week. We were overwhelmed by the 

number of you who chose to attend on the 20th, when 

we were sharing information about our new approach to 

Key Stage 3 assessment with parents and carers in

Years 7 and 8. We were also hugely grateful to the 20 families who joined us in school this week, where we refined our 

FAQs and looked to shape the webinar programme for the rest of the year. We will publish the dates and themes for 

these later this term and hope that even more of you will be able to join us.

Key Stage 3 Assessment

All of the information from the parent webinar/forum on KS3 assessment can be found here. 

Key Stage 4 studying resources

As we approach mocks, please remember that we have 

published a full smart learning course on our website. We 

strongly advise parents and students to use this in their 

preparation. The page also has links to helpful revision apps. 

Remember too that our after school study base in the Sixth Form 

Study Area is now open and staffed every:

Å Tuesday 315-530

Å Wednesday 315-430

Å Thursday 315-430

In this area we provide a full range of revision resources as well 

as a silent, focused environment. Over the coming weeks 

teachers will be encouraging students to make use of this 

resource - please do the same as parents!

Key assessment and curriculum info going forward

Following feedback from parents and carers, we have now 

published ALL future assessment and reporting dates - including 

parents evenings - in one place on our website. Please make 

sure you have added them to your diary.

For this year we will continue to publish a termly overview of 

what we are teaching in every subject (KS3 and 4) on this page. 

Our intention is to publish the remainder of the year here shortly 

after the Christmas break. We will be conducting a full review of 

how we communicate about the curriculum with the aim of 

relaunching our curriculum and assessment web pages in 

September 2025.



Flu Immunisation Catch Ups

Please click hereto download the information form the Cheshire East Nursing 

Teams regarding catch up Flu Immunisations.

I'm unable to answer any questions relating to this. Please contact the Nursing 

teams on:

wcnt.immunisation@nhs.net

Year 10 Work Experience

Thank you to everyone who has sorted the placements for Year 10 

work experience, w/b 29th April.

Just a reminder that all placements require the completion of three 

forms which are available on the school website:  key 

information/work experience

They can be completed online or printed and submitted to tutors

ôCareers Cornerõ

Year 7 News 

Weôve had another positive few weeks in school. It was great to see so many of our Year 7 community taking part in the 

High School Musical show, I spoke to a few very proud parents and grandparents in the audience. Congratulations to 

everyone involved. 

Well done on your attendance at the inter-tutor activities over the last few weeks -itôs been really rewarding to see so 

many of you there!

This will continue over the next few weeks and the results will be announced soon!

Congratulations to 7DT for achieving outstanding punctuality and 

attendance - they celebrated with an Awards breakfast!


